
 

  
WINTER 1998  

 
It's Not Too Late to Book Passage for Reunion 1998! 

 
Mate Gordon Lowry (2039 Neepwa Ave., Ottawa, ON K2A 3L7 Canada) tells us it's not too late to book 
passage on the '98 Crew Reunion, but you'd better hurry before the hotel is full.  The '98 Crew Reunion will be 
held in conjunction with the 25th anniversary meeting of the Canadian JCI Senate and jointly with the Canadian 
Crew Meeting from May 15-17, 1998, in Ottawa, Canada.  A registration form is enclosed in this issue of The 
Log. 
 
Gordon tells us that this year's Reunion promises to be memorable, and that registrations are already over 100.  
Besides seeing some Mates we haven't seen for awhile, Gordon's group has a lot of activities planned to keep us 
busy throughout the weekend (Is that to keep us out of the Hospitality Room?).  The events include -- 
 
Friday, May 15, 1998  4Self-guided Walking Tours of the Parliament Museums, Shopping, Tulip 

Festival Events and Byward Market (all within a 5 minute walk) 
    4Hospitality open from 5:00 to 10:00 pm 
 
Saturday, May 16, 1998 4Breakfast at 8:30 am, with speakers 
    4Double Decker Bus Tour and Lunch from 11:30 am to 1:30 pm 
    4US Crew and Canadian Senate separate programs from 2:00 to 4:00 pm 
    4Reception at 5:00 pm, followed at 6:30 pm by the President's Dinner with 

entertainment and a speaker, and then Hospitality from 11:00 pm until ??? 
 
Sunday, May 17, 1998 4Memorial Service and Devotional at 9:30 am, with our own Mate Phil Knox as 

Guest Speaker 
    4Brunch with Special Guest Speaker at 11:00 am 
    4And, for those staying on, the Tulip Festival and Tulip Beds Displays continue, 

with the Tulip Festival Flotilla on Rideau Canal at 2:00 pm 
 
Gordon also tells us that one of our guest speakers will be The Honorable Herb Gray, Deputy Prime Minister of 
Canada and JCI Senator #97.  He also notes that, besides the Tulip Festival, the Canadian National Art Gallery 
(4 blocks away) will have the Picasso exhibition on view the same time as our Reunion - its first showing in 
North America! 
 
One last word of advise - exchange your US $$$ at your local bank or the airport - you'll probably get a much 
better exchange rate than at retail establishments or the hotel. 
 
We'll also be choosing the site for our next Crew Reunion.   
 
See you there!
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A Mini-Crew Reunion 
 
Mate Gordon Thomas (10820 Oakvalley Court, 
Loveland, OH 45140) reports that again this May for the 
ninth straight year, a most unique group of sixteen 
former Jaycee leaders will get together to play golf, 
renew great friendships and reminisce about the "good 
old days."  The group includes four past national 
presidents, two past national executive vice presidents, a 
past national vice president, a past national legal 
counsel, two past state presidents and six past national 
staff officers. 
 
For eight of the nine years the gathering has been held at 
a mountain golf resort in North Carolina.  Over the four 
days the group plays five rounds of golf and a lot of Gin. 
 Every election has been rehashed a hundred times.  It is 
just a good time with good friends who came to know 
each other as active Jaycees. 
 
The group includes past USJCC presidents Gordon 
Thomas (1970-71), Sam Winer (1972-73), Rick 
Clayton (1973-74) and Frank Ziebell (1976-77); past 
USJCC executive vice presidents Tom Donnelly (1969-
70 and Bob Dunbar (1970-72); past USJCC vice 
president Jim Ottis; past USJCC legal counsel: Brian 
Heaney; past state presidents Malcolm Tallmon (Texas) 
and Lowell Thompson (Minnesota); and past USJCC 
staff officers Al Murfin, Sid Harris, Dave Henderson, 
Lim McCauley and Bob Miller. 
 
These members of The Crew with special affinities 
ought to consider a side session in Ottawa this May.  We 
all would like to spend some time with them. 
 
 
 
 

 

From the Keeper of The Log… 
Thanks to those of you who have generously contributed to keep The Log going.  This issue will only go to those who 
have contributed last year or this, plus those new addresses we received from the last issue of The Log.  Also, contributors 
from last year and this year will receive a free copy of the new Crew Directory being published this spring; others will pay 
$10 for their copy to defray printing and postage. 
 
So, if you didn't get to contribute something after the last issue (Fall 1997), we’re asking for contributions to support The 
Log for the next year.  The amount you give is up to you.  But, if we get enough money, we intend to resume sending The 
Log to every one of our 1400+ Mates.  If not, only those who contribute will continue to receive it.  Please send your 
contributions made payable to “The Crew” to Keeper of The Log, Box 316, Mount Vernon, VA 22121-0316.  While 
you’re at it, drop us a note with news for the next issue. 

Recalling Greatness 
 
Former national vice president, mate Al Murfin (4629 
Mark Four Parkway, Fort Worth, TX 76106) writes: 
"Many mates will recall that the 1970s were a time when 
the U.S. Jaycees were a very strong organization with 
over 300,000 members and over 5,000 very active and 
involved local chapters." 
 
Co-Keeper of The Log Ralph Rohweder adds: That was 
before the USJCC and JCI emulated the centralized 
planning, programming and power model of the Soviet 
Union, Nazi Germany and the People's Republic of 
China. 
 
 
Note From an Old Friend 
 
Mate Jim Riggs (P.O. Box 3104, Jamestown, NY  
14702) sent a brief note with his contribution for The 
Log, reminding us (as though we needed reminding) that 
he was Ohio state president in 1947-48.  Jim lived in 
East Liverpool on the Ohio River in those days, and Bill 
Brownfield of Columbus, then an Ohio state vice 
president, was writing The Jaycee Creed.  The Ohio 
Jaycees were a powerhouse in those days.  Jim and Bill 
were inspiring leaders. 
 
 
Enjoying Status of Single Grandparent 
 
Mate Larry Sheeler (530 East St. Louis, Las Vegas, NV 
89104) reports that he is retired and getting special 
pleasure out of his seven grandchildren.  Larry was 
president of the U.S. JCI Senate in 1987-88. 
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Charm In a Letter 
 
NATIONAL REVIEW, in its December 31 issue, 
published a delightful letter by Tom Knox - son of mate 
Phil Knox (3337 American River Drive, Sacramento, 
CA 95864) and wife Joan.  The letter to William F. 
Buckley recalled a time in 1966 when Tom and a college 
classmate visited the Buckley home as unannounced 
strangers and received a warm welcome.  If you have not 
already enjoyed Tom's account of the adventure, get 
your hands on the 12/31/97 issue and turn to page 18.  
 
 
Also From NATIONAL REVIEW…  
 
A question for philosophers:  If a husband says 
something in the forest, and nobody hears him, is he still 
wrong? 
 
 
We'll Miss Some Long-Time Carolina Friends in 
Ottawa 
 
Mate Harry Stewart (100 Edinburgh Road, suite 203, 
Raleigh, N.C. 27608) will be missing our 1998 reunion 
in Ottawa because his oldest grandchild will graduate 
from Smith College at that time.  Harry has been one of 
the special treats of reunions because his humor matches 
and often surpasses the most famous of comedians.  
Harry writes that his oftentimes partner in comedy, mate 
Cou Browne (200 West Cornwall Rd., Apt. 135, Cary, 
N.C. 27511) also is unlikely to be able to make the trip.  
Another prominent member of The Crew, mate Billy 
Harrison (109 South Cobblestone Street, Rocky Mount, 
N.C. 27804) will also be absent.  Both would like to hear 
from old friends in The Crew. 
 
 
An Array of New Titles and Duties 
 
Mate Peter Lamberton (14 Circuit Drive, East 
Providence, R.I. 02915) is the new Human Resources  
Specialist - Compensation, for Boston Financial Data 
Services, Inc.  Peter has been elected recently to the 
board of trustees of the National Multiple Sclerosis 
Society, R.I Chapter.  He serves on the board of advisors 
of the Brendon School, and tutors student athletes at 
Providence College.  
 
 
 

More Than 45 Years of Public Service 
 
Mate Bill Faherty (Panther Valley, The Crest, 123 
Osprey, Hacketstown, N.J. 07840) probably has headed 
more civic enterprises in New Jersey than anyone.  
Starting as president of the Trenton and, later, New 
Jersey Jaycees, Bill became president of the New Jersey 
Chamber of Commerce.  He organized the Governor's 
Invitational Tennis Tournament 24 years ago and 
continues to serve as chairman. Over the years the event 
has produced nearly $3 million for the arts in The 
Garden State.  Bill heads the Governor's Council for a 
Drug-Free Workplace, an increasingly important effort.  
Bill was deputy mayor of Trenton and, later, assistant 
commissioner of banking and insurance for the state. 
 
 
Colonel Shaw, Only Partially Retired From 
Army 
 
Mate Park Shaw (P.O. Box 1418, Carefree, AZ 85377) 
is, in one sense, retired from the Army, but he now 
serves as president of the Association of the United 
States Army, Arizona chapter.  Park is a high-energy 
guy who provided much of the drive for the outstanding 
reunion of The Crew in Phoenix in May, 1997. 
 
 
Mate Bob Cook, A Relentless Organizer 
 
When mate Bob Cook (5544 Wells Fargo Drive, 
Colorado Springs, CO 80918) served as  Executive Vice 
President of the Illinois Association of Realtors, 
membership increased from about 1,000 to more than 
34,000.  Now he is president of United Fidelity, an 
Illinois-based financial holding company engaged in 
residential mortgage banking and insurance.  Mate Bob 
was Illinois state president, 1954-55, national vice 
president, 1955-56 and candidate for national president 
in 1956.  Bob's main civic concern these days is 
Koinonia House, creating bridges for Christian inmates 
to go from prison to local churches through biblical 
discipleship.  The important purpose is to accomplish 
what prisons seldom do, bring about a rebirth of moral 
character and make possible re-integration into the world 
of wholesome living. 
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John Mungenast Recovering   
 
Mate John Mungenast (2472 Eastman Avenue, Bldg. 
33, Ventura CA  93003) writes that his recovery from 
kidney cancer is proceeding well, thanks to his loving 
wife, Alice, the UCLA Medical Center and many 
prayers. 
 
John says that the Ventura Jaycees are an inspiration 
both in their local civic activities and in ambitious 
extensions to five nearby towns.  The Ventura firebrand 
is Mary Barnes, a petite five-foot tall dynamo.  Mary 
proposed a chapter in a little town that time forgot.  
From just three candidates at the first meeting, she built 
a group of twenty for Charter Night, and the group 
continues to be active. 
 
John writes: "Sure, things have changed, but the Jaycee 
spirit - which you created - lives on in a thousand 
chapters.  Be proud of our heritage." 
 
 
New Title, New Address 
 
Mate Mike Murphy (3616 Sunset Beach Dr. N.W., 
Olympia, WA 98502) is now Deputy State Auditor of 
the State of Washington.  Mate Mike says that he plans 
to live forever. "So far, so good," he writes.  Mike was 
Washington state president in 1974-75 and USJCC 
chaplain in 1975-76. 
 
 
It Seems Like Only The Day Before Yesterday 
 
Mate Ken Holvenstot (P.O. Box 1251, Cedar Rapids IA 
52406) writes: "Thank you old great Keeper of The Log 
for continuing these old bones on the mailing list. I 
always enjoy reading of my many past Jaycee associates. 
 It has been nearly 49 years since I was allowed into 
Jaycees." 
 
 
A Mate Needs Your Prayers 
 
Mate Corley Thompson (8616 S.E. Gulfstream, Hobe 
Sound, FL 33455) writes: "Sorry unable to make Crew 
meeting.  Been having a bout with lung cancer.  Best 
wishes." 
 
 

There Is Great Talent In The Jaycees These 
Days, Too! 
 
Consider this record for concrete accomplishment.  In 
1989-90 the Nebraska Jaycees, with 120 chapters and 
7,050 members finished first in U.S. Parade of States 
competition.  It had the top membership growth in state 
history, with 4,000 new members and a net growth of 
2,000.  Nebraska finished number one in all four 
programming areas.  State president, mate Gary Person, 
won the Clayton Frost Award - - of course.   
 
It is significant that Gary's brilliant performance record 
did not lead to his being selected by the over-age 
political "hacks" to bring his great talent to the national 
presidency, although his colleagues named him the 
outstanding USJCC executive committee member. 
 
Gary is now the Economic Development Director for the 
City of Sidney (1115 13th Avenue, Sidney, NE 69162).  
A young man yet, Gary has a great future because results 
count in most of the games of life. 
 
 
Nothing Keeps This Mate Down 
 
Five weeks after coronary artery by-pass surgery, heart 
valve replacement, plus a minor stroke during surgery, 
mate Marshall Cobleigh (West River Road #2, 
Manchester, N.H.,  03104) was off for Hong Kong, 
Phuket and Chaing Mai, Thailand.  Marshall followed 
the trip to the Orient with sojourns in Tucson, Arizona, 
Las Vegas , Bryce and Zion National Parks.  He made 
his annual trip to Philadelphia for the Atlantic-10 
basketball tourney and to Montreal for its jazz festival.  
Marshall spent two weeks in the Canadian Rockies and 
in December went to Florida for a New England Patriots 
game against the Tampa Bay Buccaneers. 
 
For 1998 Marshall plans a month in Florida and trip to 
Aruba and a cruise to Alaska.  First he has to baby sit in 
connection with the birth of a new grandchild.  Then he 
can attend 10 Boston Celtics basketball games and 
several Boston College, UMass and Providence College 
games. 
 
Before he became one of the airline and hotel industries 
favorite customers, Marshall was chief of staff for 
Congressman Bill Zeliff. 
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Moving Down South… 
 
Mate Chris Vail (2559 Octavia Lane, Marietta, GA  
30062) tells us he moved back to Georgia last June.  He 
recently acquired the Police Supervisors Group, and is 
now the owner, editor, publisher, secretary, file clerk and 
janitor.  This is the first association for first-line 
supervisors in law enforcement, security, corrections, or 
elsewhere in the criminal justice community.  One does 
not have to be in law enforcement - just an interest in 
police management, supervision and leadership qualifies 
you for membership.  Plus, Chris is looking for 
corporate sponsors that have an interest in supporting 
this aspect of police management.  You can also contact 
Chris via phone (770)321-5018 or email 
vail.led@atlonline.com. 
 
 
A New Senator…It's About Time! 
 
At the US Jaycees Foundation Hall of Leadership 
Luncheon in Washington, DC this past January, mate 
(and co-Keeper of The Log) Ralph Rohweder (Box 
316, Mt. Vernon, VA 22121) was honored with a 
Senatorship sponsored by his fellow Mates in the DC 
area.  Since Ralph's Jaycee days were before the Senate 
program was conceived and he had moved from Illinois 
to Virginia, he was just overlooked. 
 
Making the honor even more special was that Ralph's 
Senatorship was presented by the JCI World President, 
the USJCC National President, and the USJCI Senate 
National President, and witnessed by his successor (by 
50 years) as Illinois Jaycees State President. 
 
Make sure you ask Ralph what his number is at the 
Reunion. (Do you think he'll remember?) 
 
 
AHOY! 
 
Mate Doug Hincker (41948 Brentwood, Plymouth, MI 
48170) has nominated Ron Robinson (46663 TR 74, 
Coshocton, OH 43812), JCI Senator #13889 to join The 
Crew.  Ron was chapter President, State Vice President 
and National Director for the Ohio Jaycees.  Ron also 
served the Ohio JCI Senate as State President and USJCI 
Senate as National Vice President from Region V and as 
Secretary.  He has also served as Secretary and Trustee 
of the USJCI Senate Foundation since its inception in 
1986.  Welcome aboard, Ron! 
 

Ross Smyth Authors Book on Aviation Pioneer 
 
Mate Ross Smyth (8965 Tolhurst Way, Montreal, 
Canada H2N 1W9) is the author of "The Lindbergh of 
Canada, The Erroll Boyd Story" available from The 
General Store Publishing House, 1 Main Street, 
Burnstown, Ontario, K0J 1G0, Canada.  The price is 
$19.95 plus $4.50 shipping (Canadian). 
 
In 1938 Boyd escorted four teen-age boys, winners of a 
contest sponsored by Boyd's Aviation Scouts, on flights 
that were the trips of their lifetimes.  Some six decades 
later, one of these four has brought Boyd's heroics back 
to life.  Ross Smyth, himself a passionate aviator and 
pioneer Atlantic Ocean dispatcher, has traced Boyd's life 
- from childhood in Toronto to his adventures chasing 
airships and submarines during the First World War 
through his many record-setting flights - in "The 
Lindbergh of Canada." 
 
Ross Smyth is a 37-year veteran of Trans Canada 
Airlines and Air Canada.  We shall be seeing Ross, JCI 
Senator #37, at our reunion.  He is especially eager to 
spend time again with some of his contemporaries in the 
Jaycees like Doug Hoge and Hugh McKenna. 
 
 
NEW ADDRESSES… 

These address changes were obtained from those Fall 
1997 issues returned by the Postal Service with 
forwarding addresses.  Please drop us a line if you have 
or know of any corrections or changes. 
 
R. D. (Dean) Arbuckle, 307 Brackett St., Jefferson, IA 50129-
2447 
Jack P. Barnes, 5023 Pinecroft Ln, Portsmouth, VA 23703-
3807 
Scott Baumruck, PO Box 302, Stone Lake, WI 54876-0302 
Phillip R. Berry, 5000 Sundown Ct. Apt H, Louisville, KY 
40222-4757 
Bill Brimmer, 336 Longmeadow Rd., Lancaster, PA 17601-
3522 
George W. Brittain, 1420 Bryden Dr., Akron, OH 44313-6549 
Harry C. Buchanan, 1274 Timberwyck Ct., Dayton, OH 45458 
William L. Byrne, 501 N. Broadmoor Ave., Wichita, KS 
67206-1601 
C. Robert Cain, 1506 24th Ave., San Francisco, CA 94122-
3314 
Wisner H. Chamblee, 6800 Greenville Loop Rd., Wilmington, 
NC 28409-5753 
Eric D. Cormier, 5 Sleepy Hollow Rd., Avon, CT 06001-2540 
 

mailto:vail.led@atlonline.com
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News from the United States Jaycees Foundation... 
 
15th Anniversary Hall of Leadership 
 
The USJCC Hall of Leadership was founded 15 years ago to recognize those former Jaycees over 40 years of age, who 
active leadership qualities during their Jaycee career contributed to a continuation of leadership and service in their 
communities subsequent to their active Jaycee years.  Nearly all of these distinguished individuals are members of The 
Crew. Inductees receive a certificate of honor and are featured in a permanent display in the USJCC Archives and 
Exhibition Hall in Tulsa, Oklahoma.  They are also recognized in Jaycees Magazine and the US Jaycee Foundation’s 
newsletter, and news releases are sent hometown media specified by the inductee.  Inductees are chosen by a review 
committee from nominations submitted by any US Jaycees Foundation trustee or consultant, donor, or state/local Jaycee 
president.  Nominees may be living or deceased, and qualified nominators may submit more than one nominee.   
 
This past January, the following five former Jaycee leaders were inducted into the Hall of Leadership - Robert E. Bencini 
III of North Carolina, Frederick A. DeLuca of Connecticut, mate Charles H. Gabus (3910 72d St., Urbandale, IA), mate 
Thomas W. Baldridge (956 Westminster-Canterbury Dr., Winchester, VA 22601), and Morris J.W. Gaebe of Rhode 
Island.  Congratulations to our fellow Mates and the other honorees! 
 
Chapter Grants Awarded 
 
The US Jaycees Foundation this year has set a goal of providing up to $31,000 in grants this year (up to $3,000 each) to 
Jaycee organizations to provide financial support for programs and activities of the Junior Chamber.  Although 
applications can be submitted at any time, they are awarded in January (deadline November 15) and July (deadline May 
15).  Grants were given out at the Hall of Leadership luncheon this past January to the following Jaycee local chapters: 
 
• Auburn, Nebraska Jaycees, $2,500 for their project to replace playground equipment in their city park. 
• Johnston, South Carolina Jaycees, $3,000 for their Community Swimming Pool project. 
• Akron, Ohio Jaycees, $1,000 for their Junior Golf Program and Practice Facility project. 
• Moberly, Missouri Jaycees, $1,000 for their Park Development project. 
• Strafford, Missouri Jaycees, $1,000 for their City Park Pavilion project. 
• Owatonna, Minnesota Jaycees, $500 for their project to improve the walkway and make Jaycee Park handicap 

accessible. 
 
A Collector’s Item! 
 
The US Jaycee Foundation has commissioned the first in (what they hope will be) a “Signature Series” of collectible truck 
banks.  The first bank will bear the signature and logo of this year’s USJCC President, mate Eric Seidel, and sells for 
$28.50 (including shipping and handling).  Future banks in the series will be commissioned based on the success of this 
year’s bank and the potential for sales of banks bearing that past USJCC President’s signature.  Call the USJCC Products 
Division at 1−800−JAYCEES to order your now! 
 
New Officers Elected 
 
New officers have been elected to lead the US Jaycees Foundation for the coming year, including mate Greg Thomes 
(Thomes Insurance Agency, 4169 58th St. NW, Buffalo, MN 55313), 1990-91 USJCC President, as Chairman, and mate 
George Fraser II (5550 Highway 101 N., Seaside, OR 97138) as Vice Chairman.  Congratulations! 
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MORE NEW ADDRESSES… 
 
Mitch Cummins, 8 Oneonta Dr., Newport News, VA 23602-
2065 
A D Davidson, 3175 Custer Dr. Ste 310, Lexington, KY 
40517-4023 
Edward H. Deets Jr., 2406 Bennington Rd., Charlottesville, 
VA 22901-2207 
Frank Dickson, 81 Broad Reach Ct., Savannah, GA 31410-
2129 
Rob Doll, 763 River Oaks Ct., Columbus, GA 31904-2023 
Morgan J. Doughton, 1000 Farragut Dr. N., St. Petersburg, FL 
33710-4534 
Merton Ephraim, 1169 Wisteria Dr., Tuscaloosa, AL 35405-
8703 
Beth & Bruce Fong, 7144 Naakea St., Honolulu, HI 96825-
1649 
Richard Fortune, Surfa Shield Corp., 8626 Lee Hwy Ste 202A, 
Fairfax, VA 22031-2135 
Bill Frisk, 726 Hillview Dr., Arlington, TX 76011-2359 
Mary Ann Gouveia, 7204 Sandera Dr., Waco, TX 76710-4058 
Dale E. Grassmyer, 7812 S. 66th East Ave., Tulsa, OK 74133-
3460 
James Guest, 1840 Elmira Ct., St. Louis, MO 63146-3735 
Roland G. Hebb, 102 Chinaberry Circle, Romosassa, FL 
34446-4260 
William R. Henderson, 807 Spring Forest Rd. Ste 2000, 
Raleigh, NC 27609-9115 
John F. Hendrickson, 212 N. 200 E, Provo, UT 84606-2912 
Morris Hersrud, 1920 Baldwin St., Sturgis, SD 57785-2407 
Bob Hunt, PO Box 1777, McKinney, TX 75070-1777 
Robert Hurt, 38 Runnymede Rd., Chatham, NJ 07928-1374 
Steve Jahnke, 2129 Michelle Ct., Appleton, WI 54914-6012 
Maria Kaczor, PO Box 641, Brainerd, MN 56401-0641 
Carman E. Kipp, Kipp & Christian PC, 10 Exchange Pl #4th, 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111-2714 
David Kleinke, 2365 Country Dr., Gilroy, CA 95020-7907 
Joseph Knapp, 8681 Circle R Course Ln, Escondido, CA 
92026-5904 
Mitchell Kozikowski, 1814 Beechwood Blvd, Pittsburgh, PA 
15217-1703 
William F. Krick, 501 Forest Ave. #504, Glen Ellyn, IL 
60137-4118 
Al Krieg, 10400 SE Cook Ct. Unit 30, Milwaukee, OR 97222-
1544 
Reed E. Larson, PO Box 927, Annandale, VA 22003-0927 
Virg Le Bow, PO Box 84, Stilwell, KS 66085-0084 
Larry Leonhardt, Leonhardt Co Inc, Wellesley, MA 02181-
5910 
Mike Lewis, 1551 NW 19th St Apt 1207, Grand Prairie, TX 
75050-7002 
Leon Louthen, PO Box 8782, Roanoke, VA 24014-0734 
James M. Luff, 119 Manor Ave., Chestertown, MD 21620-
3316 
Craig Madson, 846 W. Emerald Oaks Ct., Farmington, UT 
84025 
Mike Marshall, RR 2 Box 205, Princeton, IN 47670 

Mark S. Matthews, 418 N. Ocean Blvd, Delray Beach, FL 
33483-7130 
Steven H. Milazzo, PO Box 1726, Bloomfield, NJ 07003-1726 
Dennis P. Mitchell, 334 Greystone Glen Ctr., Birmingham, AL 
35242-7136 
Anne Pipkin, 5137 N. Charlotte Cir, Memphis, TN 38117-
2830 
J.R. Wells Purmont, 2301 Ringling Blvd., Sarasota, FL 34237-
6103 
C. Wayland Quisenberry, 100 Culpepper Dr., Cynthiana, KY 
41031-9348 
Thomas H. Ritter, Alexander Hamilton Life Ins, 100 N. 
Greene St. #5168, Greensboro, NC 27401-2507 
Ralph M. Roberts, 17300 N. 88th Ave., Peoria, AZ 85382-
3533 
J. C. Ross, 1323 Laven Del Ln, St. Louis, MO 63122-1120 
Rick Rotramel, RR 10 Box 54, Mt. Vernon, IL 62864-9389 
Emil R. Ruzicka, 8969 S. Hillview Rd., Morrison, CO 80465-
2526 
James (Jim) Sandham Jr., 7 James Terrace, Towaco, NJ 
07082-1281 
Donald G. Sargeant, 601 4th Ave NE Apt 16, Crookston, MN 
56716-2735 
Allen H. Seed, 121 Twin Island Reach, Vero Beach, FL 
32963-3909 
Edward Selleck, 3350 S. Osprey Ave. Apt. 111A, Sarasota, FL 
34239-5918 
Thomas E. Sellmer, 2438 Lapping Ct., Clarksville, IN 47129-
1279 
David G. (Doc) Serota, 7035 Windcrest Ct., Kalamazoo, MI 
49009-8569 
Kathy Small-Evert, 608 S. 12th St., Burlington, IA 52601-3901 
Wilbur A. Smith, 4015 Potomac Cir, Texarkana, TX 75503-
2861 
W. E. (Pete) Snelson, 907 Shirley Ct., Midland, TX 79705-
6528 
Larry V. Tate, PO Box 832, Kilgore, TX 75663 
Ted Taub, P.O. Box 4195, Sarasota, FL 34230-4195 
Gary D. Thorud, 311 Daffodil Lane, Chesapeake, VA 23323-
4600 
Andy Tobin, PO Box 3907, Prescott, AZ 86302-3907 
William A. Tremont, 1339A Pompton Ave., Cedar Grove, NJ 
07009-1009 
Christopher L. Vail, 2559 Octavia Lane, Marietta, GA 30062-
4918 
James C. Vernon, Travel Prof Intl, 312 Whittington Pkwy, Ste 
203, Louisville, KY 40222-4925 
Edward B. White, 1417 E. Jean St., Tampa, FL 33604-6229 
Donald E. Whitehead, PO Box 1737, Sag Harbor, NY 11963-
0062 
Sam Willits, Goshen Chamber of Commerce, 232 S. Main St., 
Goshen, IN 46526-3723 
Milton Zapata, PO Box 1280, Avon, CO 81620 
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It's not too late to make your plans for the… 
 
 

1998 Crew Reunion 
 

to be held jointly with the Canadian Crew 
 

May 15-17, 1998 
Ottawa, Ontario, Canada 

 
 

See inside for details 
 
 

Renew some of the most treasured associations of your life. 
 
 
 
 

 Crew of the SS Fellowship 
US Junior Chamber of Commerce 
Box 316  
Mount Vernon, VA 22121-0316 
 
Address Correction Requested 
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